Meeting Notes – NOWG/NANPA – Februray 24, 2005

Participants:

Rosemary Emmer 
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Natalie McNammer 

Beth O’Donnell 

Jim Castagna
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Joe Cocke 

Nancy Fears 

Wayne Milby 

Al Cipparone 

Joe Rano 

Tom Foley 

John Manning 

Beth Sprague 

Rosemary welcome everyone.

The Standing Monthly NANPA/NOWG Meeting Agenda was followed and facilitated by John Manning.

Al Cipparone is the new NRUF Mgr manager for NANPA.

Process Improvement Plan (PIP) Review
Updated the NOWG on the highlighted items.

Safety Valve process matrix was updated on Februray 22, 2005.

NANPA posted the annual performance survey to its web site and has sent 2 notices via NSS distribution to the industry.

Updated the NOWG on the item on adding the number of rate centers per NPA to the NPA database.  NAS/PAS/LERG quantities all match but there are differences.  NANPA is working on those differences.

The Februray 1st due date for NRUF is past and NANPA has already started process notifiying SPs of missing utilization.

There was a misprinted number in the toll free directory. The incorrect number involved an NXX reserved for the Caribbean.  NANPA worked with all Bell Canada, SMS800 and the FCCand found a solution to allow the use of printed number for 1 year then, when the new directories are published, ensure that the correct number is published.

While working the toll free issue (above), it was discovered that there is no mention of any NANPA responibilites in any of the pertinent documentation.  NANPA will work with the FCC on any future issues regarding toll free numbering.

Remaining items were updates on NANPA’s participation at INC and the issues that they have recently submitted.

NANPA Complaints

There have been no new complaints since those reported on the January call.

Training

There has not been any new training since what was reported on the January call.

CO Code Admininistration

The metrics were reviewed.  All were met for the month of January.

There were 2 code rejects but were not reported on the metrics.  They were due to 2 individual SPs that could not use the particular NXX due to network/tariff issues.

Notes have been added so the 2 NXXs would not be assigned to these 2 SPs in future.

On the metrics, the number for Number of Codes For Which Part 4 was Not Received 180 days After NANPA Effective Date should be 33 instead of 40.  The matrix will be fixed by NANPA.

Other Resources

The metrics were reviewed.  All were met for the month of January.

Numbering Resouce Utilization/Forecasting (NRUF) System

The metrics were reviewed.  All were met for the month of January.

The changes from Oct on how the submissions were sent to NANPA are now reflected in the metrics.

Missing utilizations are not sent until after February 1st submission deadline.  The same is true for the anomalous notifications. 

No state reports will be produced until March.

There have been no changes to job aids.

As stated before, NANPA is in the process of sending the missing utilization notifications to SPs.

So far there have been no problems.  The previous problems with rate centers (missing or discrepancies) is now working fine since changes were instituted.

NPA Relief Planning

The metrics were reviewed.  All were met for the month of January.

A brief reviewed the GA 706 NPA jeopardy was given.  The allocation is 4 per month. The industry decided to carry over NXXs but not more than a 3 month total.  There are no priority numbers.  The industry set aside 6 NXXs for pooling and will reconvene if that number drops to 2.  There were 2 NXXs assigned in Feb 05 (first month). The industry will reconvene in 9 months to revisit the situation with the 706 NPA.

IL 618 & 217:  The ALJ scheduled a status hearing for January 10, 2005.  NANPA updated lives on relief plans and posted to NSS.

In the 618 NPA, the ALJ decided to have another comment/reply comment period for interested parties.  The dates are March 10th – for comments – and March 31st for reply comments.  The next hearing is scheduled for April 19th at 10am Central.

In 217 NPA, the ALJ asked that NANPA do an additional forecast exhaust by May 31st and another one after October 1st NRUF submission and update lives for hearings set for December 7th.

CA 909 NPA:  e intercept recording to remain for 1 year after February 27th or until NXX is assigned.  Just a reminder.

There has been a new bill introduced in the CA State House (AB1318) that is an attempt to establish guidelines for how SPs maintain their 6 month inventorys.  Very similar to what former Commissioner Lynch had proposal while at the CA PUC.  (Joe Cocke, NANPA, forwarded a copy to Rosemary who – in turn – forwarded a copy to the NOWG for review.)

WA 360/509 NPAs rate center consolidation notices were sent out to remind SPs with NXXs to send in Part 1s to change rate center names via NSS distribution.

NANP Administration Process/Procedures

NANPA brought in 2 new issues to last INC (INC 80, Maitland FL).  One was an update a footnote on the Part 1 regarding the pooling indicator (previously the PA was to mark pooling indicator; now it will be the responsibility of the SP).  This was submitted inconjunction with PA.  Other one is now INC Issue 465 and has to do with codes returned in error.

There is a meeting being set up by the Navy on March 7th  in Reson VA for further discussions on their request for an NPA (INC Issue 459).

Law enforcement attempting to find carrier for TNs in pooling situations have been contacting NANPA.  John is considering putting something on NANPA website to refer them to PA website where there is something that they can use (IVR).  When?  As soon as John can think of appropriate wording.  To use the area at the PA web site you must have a user ID/password to use. John will send Rosemary/ Karen an email with proposed wording/link.

The February 1st FCC order for SBCIS.  NANPA working with PA on what is needed and what needs to be done.  They are also in contact with SBCIS.  A question was asked about tariff filing/ICAs.  Paragraph 10 of the order reviewed by John.  It is quite difficult without a legal team to determine.  NANPA is working for a temporary solution which could be self certification for now.

Regarding the email questions on the new board members.  The reply has been sent and if additional info is needed, get back with John.

The Future of Numbering has asked NANPA what it will need for IP enhanced SPs to process their applications.  John went over what NANPA has been reviewing and brought up that the  job aid for Part 1 at the web site if an enhanced would need it.

John asked about the NOWG attendance for the upcoming Operational Review on March 16th and 17th  in Sterling.  Rosemary hadn’t ask yet, but will find out during the NOWG call that follows directly after this call.
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